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An action packed programme.  

This year we have 30 

events in our 

programme that are 

open to everyone so 

why not join in. In 

addition we have 

organised events for 

various community 

groups so if you would 

like to get involved get 

in touch. For your copy  

www.eastdevonaonb.org.uk/

our-work/wildlife/legacy-to-

landscape 

All of a Buzz. 

There was great interest in the Introduction to  
Bumblebees event that was led by Cathy Horsley of the 
Bumblebee Conservation Trust. Cathy gave an intro-
ductory talk then ventured out with the group to see 
what they could find.  

7 species of  
bumblebee were  
discovered , The 
White, Red and Buffed 
Tailed, Early, Garden, 
Tree and Common 
Carder as well as the 
Gypsy Cuckoo Bee 
and the Field  
Cuckoo Bee.  

If you would like to help 

record bumble bees in 

your area BCT are      

running a monitoring project called Bee Walk  
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Legacy to Landscape is a three year project involving the community and 

celebrates a hidden area of landscape based upon a historic 1781 map of 

the Shute Estate.  Our aim is to reveal the rich heritage of this hidden 

landscape that remained virtually unchanged for centuries.  
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Ancient Tree Hunt.  

The project has had particular focus so far this year 
on veteran trees, these are those old, knarled and 
large trunked ancient trees that are hidden away in 
the landscape. We have run several  
sessions learning how to record these magnificent 
trees and how to put them on the map.  
The Ancient Tree Forum is trying to map them so that 
they can be conserved along with the special fauna 
and flora they support . 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A Group from Exeter University helped with the Tree Hunt in 

the Deer Park . 

Red Tailed Bumblebee 

Aerial photograph of Seaton Down  

Frances Griffith Devon County Council  

http://bumblebeeconservation.org/get-involved/surveys/beewalk 

 Please help record our hidden trees ï more information:  

www.ancient-tree-hunt.org.uk/recording http://www.ancient

-tree-hunt.org.uk/recording 

Seaton Down Hillfort. 

An amazing 68 people joined Bill Horner the County 
Archaeologist to learn about the IronïAge promonto-
ry hillfort which is believed to date from between 6th 
Centuries B.C and a few  
decades AD. Bill told us about how the landscape 
was different in those days and about the network of 
other hillforts in the Axe Valley. 

 

http://www.ancient-tree-hunt.org.uk/recording
http://www.ancient-tree-hunt.org.uk/recording


 

 The project extends a huge thank you to all our expert leaders who kindly shared their rich 

knowledge and revealed the fascinating wildlife and history of this very special landscape.  

A special thanks also to all the landowners who give us access to their land.  

 

If you have any contributions, or need further information, or event bookings, please do get in touch with  

Ruth Worsley or Pete Youngman.   

Historic Research Group.  

A visit to the Devon Records Office was organised by 
Ruth Worsley the Project Co-ordinator where we 
learned how to access the historical documents 
relating to the project area. 
The group then began to 
explore the wealth of 
fascinating archives held 
there.  

Paleographical Training. 
We sponsored a small group 
to attend a course learning 
how to read archive 
documents so hopefully they will be able to interpret 
some of the trickier documents recovered.  

Using O.S maps in historical research.       
Hugh Dyer-Westcott led a very 
popular session looking at 
Ordnance Survey maps and how 
they can be used to unlock 
evidence of landscape change. 
This included studying the 1st 
Edition 1889 map of the area. 
People brought their own historic 
maps to share with the group  

Lend a hand for wildlife. 

To ensure wildlife continues to thrive and also        
improve the Legacy to 
Landscape area, several  
practical conservation  
projects are being  
organised. This year we 
will be planting trees and 
hedges. Restoring flower 
rich meadow and clearing 
bramble from around our 
800 year old King Johns 
Oak. Look out for emails 
and our posters advertising these or get in touch.  

Legacy to Landscape is run as a partnership by the following organisations 

Colyton Parish History Society; Shute and Whitford Parish Council, Phil Wilson and Marian Reed  from Pennyhayes Farm  

The making of the landscape. 

Richard Edmonds local geological expert led a large 
group out onto Musbury Castle which gives excellent 
views over the project area and beyond.  From here he 
was able to explain how the underlying geology is   
responsible for the form of the landscape, from the 
steepness of slopes, the soil beneath our feet and so 

as to whether crops are grown, trees planted or        
animals grazed. He also explained why the River Axe 
sits in such a massive valley that todayôs stream could 
not have carved from the rocks.  

Discovery Strolls .  Groups or clubs are invited to 

stroll out into this fantastic landscape. Leisurely, short 

and most enjoyable easy going rambles lead by   

project staff and local experts are on offer as part of 

the project. Any group and of any age welcome, 

please get in touch.  

Photographs     Are a great way of recording 

events and the wildlife and sights that we see so 

please do send in your contributions, which will help 

provide a great record  over the coming years of the 

project. 

If you would like to get involved contact Ruth. 

Recording wildlife. 68 plant species were identified 

at one meadow magic event. If you would like to help 

discover more visit www.plantlife.org.uk/wildflowerhunt/ 

The caterpillar of the Small Eggar moth a scarce and 

declining species of lightly managed blackthorn   

hedges was discovered in Shute  


